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I     Briefing on the Outputs of the IASC SAFE Task Force
Ms. Erin Patrick (Senior Program Officer), Fuel & Firewood Initiative of the Women's Commission for Refugee Women and Children, provided a briefing on the achievements and next steps of the IASC Task Force On Safe Access to Firewood and Alternative Energy in Humanitarian Settings (IASC SAFE Task Force), and the Women's Commission's Fuel  & Firewood Initiative. Ms. Patrick identified that the key goals of the SAFE Task Force were to create practical tools for humanitarians - particularly field-based practitioners - to assist them in developing a coordinated, multi-sectoral fuel strategy. To meet this goal, the Task Force developed two tools: first, a Matrix on agency roles and responsibilities for ensuring the development of acoordinated, multi-sectoral fuel strategy in humanitarian settings (who needs to do what, and when?), and second, a Decision Tree Diagram on factors affecting the choice of fuel strategy. The Task Force had further overseen the development of a technical network on fuel, the International Network on Household Energy in Humanitarian Settings (www.fuelnetwork.org). The proposed matrix linked key fuel-related challenges per issue area (i.e. protection  & GBV and assault; health & indoor air pollution; or fuel & shelter) and presented activities that must occur in the contingency planning; acute   emergency   and protracted phases of response.  The decision-tree diagram guided humanitarians through the assessment and decision process for the diverse fuel strategies needed in specific settings.  Ms. Patrick said these tools put activities that were already being undertaken by humanitarian agencies in a more coordinated framework. The tools had also undergone a field review process for assessing their workability.  The Household Energy Network would enhance and sustain the work of the Task Force and would ensure the continued relevance of the outputs after dissolution of the Task Force. For advancing the work and network of the IASC Task Force SAFE and the Fuel & Firewood Initiative, the Women's Commission will be hosting a research conference in New Delhi (11-12   December   2008).   For further information, please visit: www.fuelnetwork.org/conference
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